
MINUTES OF AREA 4 RIDING CLUBS’ LIAISON GROUP MEETING 

HELD ON MONDAY 25 APRIL 2016 AT THE BAY HORSE, GOLDSBOROUGH

Present:
Margaret Smith (Chair)
Nicky Green (Vice Chair)


Mary Kay (Area Liaison Officer)



Toni Tait (Treasurer)
Georgina Ashton (Competitions Secretary)


Denise Newsome (Minutes Secretary)
Clubs Present: Holme Valley, Harewood CTG, Nidd Valley, Brimham, Ebor Vale, Ackworth, East Yorkshire, Calderdale Northallerton, Selby, Pennistone, York and District.
Apologies: Scarborough, Eldwick, Whitby, WYHP
· Minutes: 

The minutes from the 25 Jan 2016 proposed by Ebor Vale and seconded by Ackworth and accepted as a true record of the AGM (Note the Treasurers report was subsequently found to be inaccurate, the Winter Dressage figures quoted are inaccurate, an accurate copy can be found in  the treasurers report of these minutes.
· Open Forum – Selby asked if more details of helpers that are needed for each competition, this would give clubs more idea of what would be required in advance. Denise and Maggie replied that this was in hand, Denise would be taking over the role of organising help at each competition and was making a list of what jobs are required for each comepetition. However these jobs are not set in stone and are venue dependent.

· Matters arising from the previous meeting

It was asked if hats needed to be tagged for club competitions. Mary said no they don’t but they still need to comply with BRC rules. Clubs should display a list of the requirements at all competitions.
· Chairs Report

Chairs report.

I would like to thank the committee who have hit the ground running this year!

Denise as secretary, who keeps the lines of communication open between

the committee and the clubs, and generally tags on everything.

Toni who does keep a tight hold of the purse string, however I've been given

permission to buy HV vests for use at area competitions by our stewards.

Georgina who has hit the ground running.....and a proven domestic goddess,
if you saw the cup cakes at BB..... Expected at all area events!

And Mary........with her wealth of experience, always has the answer for me

and a huge support thank you.

No sooner have we got one competition out of the way we were on with

another!

A massive thank you as always to our scheduled volunteers and thank you to

all extras who answered my call and came forward for the CT, we had a

great response.

Please will you make sure this gets passed onto your members.

I would like to see a stewards briefing before the competition starts to

welcome them, answer any question, also to kit them out with HV, running

orders and make sure they know about refreshments and head them in the

right direction. AND THIS WAY WE WILL KNOW WE HAVE EVERYONE ON

SITE AND IN THE RIGHT PLACE.

I appreciate clubs generally do this before the day, but sometimes volunteers

have to be replaced and whilst most members know the format, maybe some

do not.

Denise is looking at the way clubs choose the event at which they provided

helpers.

At this point a big thank you to Denise for sorting the helpers as this is a

massive job!

The Winter Dressage and SJ went well and congratulation to our teams junior

and senior who qualified for the Novice Winter championships at Keysoe.

CONGRATULATONS to all area 4 members who made the long journey

down to the championships and again we had plenty of ribbons coming back

to area 4.

I've learnt my lesson not to name as I am sure to miss someone of the list!

I did however ask for reports and photos for area 4 web site for Lisa to

publish. I'm sure we will all enjoy seeing how everyone got on.

The Intermediate championships are at Bury Farm, again a long journey

south, so good luck TO THE DRESSAGE and SJ TEAMS & INDIVIDUALS

making the journey this weekend. Enjoy and hope you come back with some

pretty 's. Fingers crossed for a national champion or two!

The Show Cross as you know was postponed due to a call at 8am Saturday

morning saying the ground was saturated!

Everyone got stuck in and we are now re scheduled to run on the 14th May.

This was the only day available in the end that would cause the least

disruption.

Unfortunately it's the same weekend as Chatsworth Horse Trials, but I did try

to avoid local BE and club events, Badminton and a popular local hunter trial.

WE WILL NEVER PLEASE EVERY ONE!

Epworth even rescheduled an event of their own to allow us to run.

Low entries at the SX may pick up next year as BRC have added an 80cm to

the schedule. More work!

Passports seem to be a little more in order but we still have to turn the odd

one turned away.

The queues for hat tagging are reducing at area competitions, so it would

seem we are getting though it and it hasn't been too painful.

Finally, thank you to all club members for supporting Area 4 ......which seems

to be getting bigger!

Margaret

Area 4 chair
· Competitions report.
Denise’s Report
Since the last meeting we have run the winter jumping and the combined training, both at Bishop Burton..

Denise thanked clubs for their help in sourcing volunteers at short notice for the extra half day for the winter showjumping, but the weekend had been a great success, however not financially. (see treasurers report).
Georgina’s report. 
I took over the role as Competition Secretary (a small part of Denise's job) at the start of 2016, coming onto the committee at the AGM last October.  Maggie must have caught me at a weak moment, heavily pregnant at the time when I agreed.  And now I have a new born (who is just about sleeping through) and a 3 yr old crazy toddler, oh and a 4 yr old that is just about ready for sitting on (horse that is!)  Anyhow, my first event in the role was the Combined Training competition on Sunday 3rd April.

We had almost 200 (196) competitors entered and a good compliment of junior riders from 20 clubs across Area 4.  We ran 3 arenas (2x senior and 1x junior),  the junior arena not having as long a day as the 2x senior arenas. 

I think I am now clear in my head after 2 competitions (albeit the 2nd was postponed, which means I will have done 3 lots of entries and times with only 2 competitions to show for it, but there you go), in terms of organisation, deadlines etc.

For future reference for clubs, entries will close on the same day as prelim entries to HQ (eg on the Friday, 3 clear weeks before the day of the competition).  Times if required will be given out the penultimate Friday (a clear week) before the competition.  And changes to entries will be accepted up to 6pm on the Tuesday evening before the competition weekend.  After that an emergency changes form must be completed at the start of the morning of the competition in quadruplicate.  In addition, just a reminder for clubs that Declarations forms need to be handed in on the morning of the competition, ideally at the start of the competition, but in any event, 1/2 hour before the first competitior in your branch.  Can clubs please ensure that Declarations forms are fully and properly completed.  Chasing round towards the end of the day for passport numbers of horses and riders who have already gone home for the day is not an easy task.  

The Combined Training event ran well.  A small hiccup with dressage arenas and all accessing the competition arena from the collecting ring, but this was swiftly sorted by 11am in the morning.  The Show jumping arena ran from 10am to 5.30pm with a well built and well ridden course.  Many thanks to all those who helped on the day and setting up the day before.  Huge thanks as always to Harewood, Sue and her team doing a fantastic job with the scoring.  

In terms of the Postponed ShowCross.  It is always difficult to postpone something with over 100 competitors 24 hours before the competition.  However, Maggie worked tirelessly for 3 days, first to cancel all those involved in the 17th April but then to miraculously re-arrange and secure a new date for Saturday 14th May.  Just an aside note on this, HQ will issue credit notes to all those clubs who cannot secure riders for this new date.  However, feedback from clubs so far has been very good and we hope to have at least the 118 original competitors across 19 clubs and hopefully surpass this figure.  Closing date for prelim entries was last Saturday 23rd April and closing date for entries to me is tomorrow, Tuesday 26th April.

A small mention for club officials and to take note for future reference, all cheques will be cashed upon receipt shortly after the closing date.  This will be in line with those clubs who pay by bank transfer.  Obviously, if the event has to be cancelled, all clubs be re-imbursed in due course.  This process already tested, due to the Showcross being postponed.  Another small but worthy mention, could I have a show of hands from clubs.  Would clubs find it useful if we had a "travelling together" column on entry forms.  I would then where possible put people travelling together with relatively close times.  This is not a guarantee, but something I will endeavour to consider.

Finally, this brings me onto the Horse Trials on Sunday 19th June.  My understanding is that we have had an overwhelming number of entries in the past, and with lots of sections, 80, 90, 100 and 100+, with juniors and seniors in each competition, I can see how it will be a logistical challenge to say the least.  I am open to suggestions in terms of how we deal with prolific entries and obviously we will try and accomodate everyone.  However, one suggestion is that we do not allow multiple riders, eg a rider will be limited to only riding one horse on this day.  This one alteration, will make the day a 1000% easier to timetable, as I will not have this multiple rider constraint when trying to organise times.  Just a suggestion.  I know that some of this committee are not keen to start balloting out riders and this could be one small way of reducing the entries (not significantly), but this change would have a significant positive on organising times for the competition.  
Following this report, a discussion about multiple riders took place and in the end the vote was that we should allow multiple riders in the 1st instance. Pre prelim entries will be taken like last year and then if required each club will be given limits, it will be up to each club how they decide to keep to any limit imposed. However it is hope that with an early start we should be able to accommodate most if not all entries. Closing date for area entries is 18th May. HQ entries will be 27th May.

A short discussion about the way the helpers rota is allocated took place with the clubs voting to stay with helping at on event plus jump judging at XC events rather than pro rata with entries at each event. It was flt it help clubs to plan.
.

· Treasurers report.
I am pleased to report that as at 24 April 2016 the Area 4 Liaison Committee bank accounts remain in credit as follows:-

Current Account

  £8,729.23

Business Saver Account
  £19,134.58

Whilst this represents an increase in funds since the full years accounts were prepared in October, the final accounts for both the Combined Training and the ShowCross have not yet been completed.

Events completed to date:-

Winter Dressage

[image: image1.emf]Event

Year

Income 2,460.00 2,320.00

Total Expenditure 1,851.05 1,665.00

Surplus / (Deficit) 608.95 655.00

FY15/16 FY14/15

Winter Dressage


The Winter Dressage Qualifier was in surplus, however, despite the entries being up 6% year on year, the costs went up by 11% and the overall surplus was therefore lower.  The main reason for the increased expenditure was the venue hire cost (up £220 year on year).

Training evening

The training evening was subsidised by a BRC training grant and in all cost the Area £144.70.

Winter Showjumping

 [image: image2.emf]Event

Year

Income 2,280.00 2,200.00

Total Expenditure 2,963.56 3,686.00

Surplus / (Deficit) (683.56) (1,486.00)

Winter SJ

FY15/16 FY14/15


Again, entries were up (4%) year on year, however, as the competition ran over 1.5 days this year, compared to 2 last year, the arena hire costs were lower.  As a result the loss was also significantly lower.  Consideration may need to be given to increasing the entry fee charged for this event, assuming it continues to run at Bishop Burton.

Combined Training

The final invoice (for the Arena Hire at Bishop Burton) is outstanding.  The estimated final account is as follows:-
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Year

Income 2,865.00 2,145.00

Total Expenditure 2,116.90 1,773.00

Surplus / (Deficit) 748.10 372.00

Combined Training

FY15/16 FY14/15


With entries up 33% and costs only up 19%, the overall surplus was 101% up compared to last year. 

Overall

For the first 6 months of FY15/16 the overall position is a marginal surplus (£62).  This includes admin and running costs as well as the cost of the Website Upgrade (£488).  The full cost of cancelling and rescheduling the Showcross is not yet known and will be reported at the next committee meeting.  

Considerations/Proposals

1. Increase the entry fee for the Winter SJ (2017) – by £10 per team (from £40 to £50) to ensure the event is cost neutral.

2. Clubs to pay for the entry fees by electronic transfer if possible. 

.
· Area Rep Report
Mary had little to report. She gets no minutes from Head Office meetings. The feeling from the clubs was that the membership administration was poor, Mary to send report this to head office. (note since this meeting a reply has been received from head office and is included as an attachment.)
The Regional Championships will go ahead, invites will be sent to the 1st 6 teams who don’t qualify for the National Championships. They are to be held 27-28th August at Bishop Burton. There will be stabling available, classes to include Dressage, Show Jumping combined Training and Team of 3 Jumping.

· Training officers report:  
The Camp form has gone out all enquiries should be sent to Maggie. 
Lisa Fieldsend was proposed as new training Officer by Richard Thompson, Sheila Rogerson seconded and the motion was carried.
· AOB
Lisa asked that all owners of ex racehorses keep her informed of ROR numbers so that she can give points throughout the year
She gave out Rosettes to all ROR horse who were placed so far this year.

But the ROR Rosette Winners so far this year are :-

Novice Winter Dressage and Intermediate Winter Dressage = Denise Newsome on Bertie Arms riding for East Yorkshire Riding Club 

Novice Winter Showjumping = Zoe Godley on Marjus Reward for Ebor Vale Riding Club

Intermediate Winter Showjumping = Kathy Boothman on Save the Pound (aka Buzz Lightyear) for Malton Riding Club

FOH Combined Training = Rebecca Hornsley on Logans Legend for Scarborough Riding Club
Sharon Roche on Bollin Billy for Whitby Riding Club 

Meeting closed at 9.50

Next meeting 25 July 8pm Bay Horse at Goldsborough

Attachment 1
Hi Mary,
 
The duplicate cards are because Clubs had been sending in their whole lists every time they had new members, not just the new ones. We have now got a better procedure in place to delete the duplicates. However, should a Club send in someone’s details and they have even one character difference nit he name or address, the database thinks this is a new person and so will send another card. Hopefully this number of duplicate will now decrease. 
 
If a Club has not received cards, then we need to know the names and we can gladly look into this for them. We are now sending our cards every 2 weeks instead of every month, to try to make the wait a lot shorter for members. 
 
The start of the year is always a very busty time for membership lists, and we have had about a months backlog which was a knock on effect from Louise being off long term sick last year. Our new member of staff Meg has naturally taken some time to get up to speed with processing lists and so was not so fast until she got used to the system. We have worked really hard to process lists as quickly as we can, drafting in extra manpower and also doing overtime. This backlog is now pretty much cleared, so apologies for the slight delay. Again I would urge Clubs to contact us if they have any specific queries or complaints. We can then look into these more thoroughly. 
 
Once a member joins a Club, and the Club sends their details to us, all membership benefits are live, and they are insured straight away. They don’t need to wait until they have received their cards. 
 
Please do accept our apologies for any inconvenience this has caused Clubs. 
 
Kind regards,
 
Laura Sanger
Manager & Head of British Riding Clubs
The British Horse Society

Abbey Park, Stareton, Kenilworth
Warwickshire CV8 2XZ


